Inter Canyon League
Minutes of the General Meeting
Tuesday, January 9, 2024 at 7:00 PM
Silverado Community Center and Live Streaming
I.
Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 7:05pm by President Sarkissian.
II.
General Announcements
Scott Breeden will highlight something from the Canyon Archives next month.
Ted Wright reported that SMRPD has finished playground upgrades at both parks, except for a gate and minor work in Modjeska; a small celebration there is planned for this weekend.
 Steve Kerrigan said that the Fire Safe Council is waiting for results needed to designate the canyons a Fire Wise Community, for lower property insurance rates.
III.
ICL Officer Elections—Scott Breeden
Celeste Veerkamp and Francesca Duff were both elected by acclamation to serve another term on the ICL Board of Directors.
IV.
Year in Review & Preview—Geoffrey Sarkissian
Geoff cited mud clearance, creating GSOB (gold-spotted oak borer) signs, Pete Bloom’s raptor presentation, land use at the mouth of Modjeska Canyon, a presentation from OC Planning, grants for GSOB education and surveys, and upgrading wi-fi at the Silverado community center as significant ICL issues and accomplishments for 2023.
Rich Pfeiffer added that Mike Boeck motivated a lot of people to fight the spread of GSOBs, which will probably be around forever.  Similarly, creek cleanup will also require ongoing maintenance.
Andrew Tonkovich said that Friends of the Library received a large donation recently, and that the committee is doing more than most other friends-of-library groups.  He is interested in  sponsoring more films and programming for adults. 
Geoff would like ICL to continue promoting “civic affairs” in the coming year, such as by sponsoring election debates, and he would like more new people to get involved.
V.
Country Fair 2024—Jane Bove
Geoff said that Jane does not want to be in charge this year, so he will work on getting some new leaders.  In his opinion, getting bands to play sounds easy, but getting 15 kegs of beer donated sounds hard.  Chay Peterson told him that Lagunitas would do that only if she picked up the beer herself in Petaluma.
VI.
Canyon Watch—Bic & Keith Edwards
Things are mostly quiet.  There are about 600 GMRS radios signed out.  Bic’s Mighty website for sharing canyon news is somewhat like Nextdoor but by invitation only, with no ads.
VII. GSOB and Other Invasive Pests—Mike Boeck
Mike saw GSOBs in Fremont Canyon (north of Silverado) but not in Wildcat Canyon (in Silverado).  Surveys are planned for Ladd Canyon, where Edison subcontractors reportedly noticed GSOBs.  Even oaks already killed by GSOBs are a fire hazard.
Susan Hardy is coordinating preventive spraying in Wildcat Canyon; Mike is doing the same elsewhere.  He said that we need to wean people off free services that were available earlier, although RPW Services is offering special canyon prices.
Mike thinks that going forward, we will have a permanent supply of GSOBs thanks in part to infested trees in the Cleveland National Forest.  He said that the Forest Service will only work on trees within 25 feet of a road, and will not haul away infested trees that they cut down.  Rich said that Congressional Representative Kim Young knows about GSOBs, so maybe Congress can pressure the Forest Service to do more.  Mike would like to have a large grant for funding, maybe through a government agency.
VIII. Director Reports
a.
President—Geoffrey Sarkissian
No report.
b.
Vice President—Celeste Veerkamp
No report.
c.
Secretary—Scott Breeden
The minutes of the December meeting were approved 4-0.
d.
Treasurer—Francesca Duff
ICL received $14,000 from the Fair Committe, which included $1,000 returned to ICL that was used to front expenses.  Total profit for the year was about $20,700, including grants.
The December financial report was approved 4-0.
IX.
New Business
None.
X.
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 8:01pm.
*** The next ICL meeting will be held February 6, 2024 ***
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